
               City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

May 21, 2018, 7:00 PM 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence Schadewald, and 

Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:  Terri Bauer 

 

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Richards.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) 

Motion carried. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Bruckner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 5/7/18 be approved.  

       Supported by Cilley.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $31,075.14; Police fund- 

$24,029.08; Major St.-$155.14; Local St.- $155.12; Sewer fund- $6,346.26; Water fund- $23,897.32 for a 

total of $85,658.06.   Moved by Richards that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for 

the same. Supported by Schadewald.  Roll Call Vote: Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

New Business: 

 

Bobbi Carroll representing the Dundee Area Rotary Club explained that the Rotary would like to make 

improvements to Perry Park.  They will purchase paint and paint the benches and tables this year and will 

try to secure grant money up to $4000 for new equipment next year.  Bobbi will check back in the fall. 

 

Moved by Tollison to purchase 3 office chairs.  Supported by Bruckner.  Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) 

Motion carried. 

 

Tollison reported arborist from Arrow Tree Service recommended Clifford Nault’s tree be removed and 

gave a bid of $1700.  Tollison will contact them for a written estimate and to arrange removal. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Mayor has been in contact with attorney Fred Lucas regarding quit claim deed to Miller’s for easement 

property and explained that the Safe Route to School project cannot proceed until that is completed. 

 

Mayor reported the Bacome judgement to repay water tap fee has been recorded and a copy given to 

Summerfield Township. 

 

Mayor reported a large pothole was discovered on Petersburg road and filled.  It will be watched to see if it 

gets larger.  There were some storm sewer issues on Chestnut that required jetting and will also be 

monitored.  The water system asset management plan has been submitted to the state for review.  

 

The mayor will keep on the blight issue on Petersburg road and if no action is taken by the homeowner, the 

DPW department may need to clean up the large pile and bill the homeowner. 

 

Moved by Richards that Council adjourn at 7:33p.m. Supported by Tollison. Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) 

Motion carried. 

 

Guests: Clifford Nault, Bobbi Carroll   

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Donna Maertin 

 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


